TO:

Parents of 7th and 8th grade students

FROM:
Mrs. Abrams

DATE:

October 17, 2011

RE:

Science Fair Memo #2 - Grading and due dates

Grading

Here is how the science projects will be graded:  The finished projects will represent a test grade and I will use the same criteria for the final grade that the Mercer County Science and Engineering Fair judges use.  These criteria are: creativity, scientific thought, thoroughness, technical skill, and clarity.  A copy of the grading sheet is on the back of this memo.

When the girls hand in phases of their projects according to the schedule of due dates, the phases will be graded as minor projects (which are equivalent to quiz grades).  The point value assigned to each phase will vary.  Generally, this work is graded based on whether the student handed the assignment in on time and whether she followed directions.  

Upcoming Due Dates

First log book check: 8th grade - due Friday, 10/21    7th grade - due Monday, 10/24


It is unlikely that we will have logbooks available for the girls by next week.  However, they should still do some research and be prepared to hand it in.  The purpose of this early research check is to ensure that the girls are getting some background information about their topic before they hand in their hypotheses.  The hypothesis is an “educated guess”; therefore it is important to become educated about a topic before developing a hypothesis.  


The girls are to refer to a minimum of two websites and then record their notes on paper, which will be handed in to me.  I will return the research to the girls and they will then glue it into their logbooks.  Although they do not have to submit a list of works cited at this time, they must keep track of their sources for the submission of their complete list of works cited at the end of the project.  (In the Junior Division, there is not a requirement for any certain citation format.)

Several girls have asked about various alternative forms of logbooks.  The judges want the particular type of logbooks that we have used in the past.  No binders or spiral notebooks.

Hypothesis form - 7th and 8th grades - due Friday, 10/28.

Registering for your account
At this time, students should be creating their accounts on the mercersec.org website.  If you have an account from last year, use that information AS LONG AS YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS HASN’T CHANGED.  If you can’t recall your password, they can email it to you.  Follow the prompts on the website.

